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Our ref: STH12/00215/06 
Contact: Rachel Carocci 4221 2548  
Your ref: SSD8445 
 
 
10 March 2020 
 

 

Nagindar Singh 
Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
BY EMAIL: Nagindar.Singh@planning.nsw.gov.au 

STATE SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT SSD 8445 – REMEMBRANCE DRIVEWAY, TAHMOOR - 
TAHMOOR SOUTH COAL PROJECT – RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS 

 

Dear Nagindar 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW, formerly Roads and Maritime Services) refers to your correspondence dated  
4 March 2020 regarding the subject state significant development. 

TfNSW has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and 
focussing on the impact to the State road network. For this development, the key state road is the Hume 
Highway. 

TfNSW refers to the Response to Submissions document submitted and notes Tahmoor Coal will consult 
with TfNSW as part of the Extraction Plan approval process in relation to subsidence impacts to any state 
road infrastructure including any required monitoring, mitigation and management measures. It is noted that 
this requirement has been incorporated into the revised Mitigation Measures for the Amended Project.  

TfNSW is satisfied that this requirement corresponds with the condition included in TfNSW previous 
response (attached) dated 5 March 2019. On this basis, TfNSW does not object to the state significant 
development application.  

If you have any questions please contact Rachel Carocci on 4221 2548.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Chris Millet 
Manager Land Use  
Southern Region 


